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A Message from the Scoutmaster: 

Dear scouts:  

 

Someone asked me why there isn’t “thank you” law of the 12 scout laws.  Actually, the 

“courteous” law covers that.  Being courteous is being a good person.  It is opening doors and holding 

them open for the next person, or giving up seat for a woman who is standing on the bus, or saying 

please and thank you when asking someone do something for you.  In our age of email, instant 

messaging and online chats, courtesy becomes more difficult to learn and practice.  ​It isn’t used as 

often as it should be.  How often do you use it?  And how often do you say thank you to the persons 

who are closest to you, your mother and father?  How often do you say it to your friends or even 

strangers when they do something for you? 

            It’s so easy to forget, especially if the Good Turn is done by somebody in your family.  Too often 

we take for granted the many things our parents and other family members do for us.  Here’s a 

challenge for you.  Between now and then, see if you can find some reason to say thank you every day 

to some member of your family.  You may be surprised how they will react.  

            A simple thank you costs nothing, but it means so much to those who matter most to you.  And 

remember, manners make the man and can be the difference between you being just another Scout 

and one who earns himself respect from those around him.  ​ Tr. Son Nguyen 
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Orienteering - 11/10/18 - Prince Williams Forest Park, Dumfries VA 
 
Attendees​​:  ​​Minh H, Brandon L, Daniel P, Emily T, Dillon H, Janelle V, Vincent D, Damon N, 

Nathan H, Khoa H, Mason H, Richer N, Nathan L, Mindang H, Vincent N, Preston N, Thanh L, 

Nathan N, Kathleen N, Nolan V, Vinh L, Tammy N, Tien T, Truc L, Vy N 

Adults​​:​​ ​​Tr. Peter, Tr. Tam, Tr. TC, MinhTuan Ho, Thinh Luu, Chung Nguyen, Phu Nguyen 

 
Submitted by Kevin Nguyen (kevin1) 

 
Orienteering is an activity loved by scouts of all ages. Orienteering requires fitness and skill, in which 

the object is to locate control points within the park using a map and compass. It can be enjoyed as 

scouts make competition between each other on who will get the most points.  

 

Scouts split into groups with each a leader to guide the group to each point. The maps were uniform, 

but have different #markers based on difficulty. The map uses colors, symbols, and labels to represent 

features found on the ground. 

 

Scouts had lunch on the Orienteering trail and everyone returned to the parking lot by 1:30pm. At the 

end, Damon took notes with rose, bud, and thorn. Basically, ROSE is what we did good, which the 

scouts agreed on staying together, working together, and decision making. BUD is what we can 

improve on, which is wearing appropriate clothing, bringing compasses, and to check our pace. Lastly, 

THORN is what was bad, Which was not staying on track. 
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